
10000 Park Meadows Drive Carey Gagnon
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Lone Tree, Colorado 80124 State Government Affairs - Central

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

December 8, 2021

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
Chief, Docketing Division
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Re: TracFone Wireless, Inc. - Notice of Acquisition of TracFone by Verizon
Case Number 10-0614-TP-UNC

Dear Madam/Sir:

Verizon Communications, Inc. (“Verizon”) and TracFone Wireless, Inc. (“TracFone”) hereby notify the
Public Service Commission of Ohio of the acquisition of TracFone by Verizon from América Móvil,
S.A.B. de C.V. (“América Móvil”).  The Federal Communications Commission approved the transfer of
control on November 22, 2021 (“FCC Order”)1, and the transaction closed shortly thereafter.
TracFone, formerly an indirect, wholly-owned subsidiary of América Móvil, is now a direct
wholly-owned subsidiary of Verizon.

There is no change in TracFone’s contacts or contact information at this time.  Because there will not
be any immediate change in TracFone’s operations, customer notice per Ohio Administrative Code
4901:1-6-29(D) is not necessary at this time.  In the event any changes do take place in the future
that are “not transparent to [TracFone’s] customers and may impact service” customers will be
notified in accordance with rule 4901:1-6-07 of the Administrative Code.

There will be no loss or reduction in service for TracFone’s customers and TracFone is not amending
its existing rates, terms, and conditions of Lifeline offerings at this time.  In fact, the transaction will
benefit underserved consumers in Ohio and nationwide because it allows Verizon and TracFone to
better serve customers in the wireless prepaid segment.  Consistent with the FCC Order, Verizon will
maintain TracFone’s Eligible Telecommunications Carrier (“ETC”) status and will continue to offer
Lifeline service through TracFone for at least seven years over the same service area.  TracFone will
also continue to operate consistent with the applicable PUCO Orders in Case No. 10-0614-TP-UNC.

While the majority of TracFone customers are currently on Verizon’s network, Verizon will maintain
TracFone’s existing MVNO agreements if necessary to serve customers outside our network
coverage for at least three years.  Additionally, over that same period and before any TracFone
Lifeline customer is required to transition to Verizon’s network, Verizon will offer at no cost a

1 Memorandum Opinion and Order, In re Verizon Communs., GN Docket No. 21-112, 2021 FCC LEXIS
4411 (F.C.C. November 22, 2021).
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compatible device with comparable functionality and/or SIM replacement to that customer if the
customer’s existing device is not compatible with the Verizon network.   These commitments, and
others detailed in the FCC Order, have been put in place to ensure the acquisition is in the public
interest.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Carey Gagnon
Associate General Counsel
State Government Affairs

Encl: TracFone Certification from Ohio Secretary of State
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